
Good Evening Members and Board Members,                                     10 September 2018 

As I reported earlier, It has come to our attention that there is a leak on the Dam side that is of a serious 

nature. 

The state inspectors were out and surveyed as much as they could with the lake being at the current level 

it is at. The leak must be repaired ASAP. 

Because of that, the State has recommended that the value be opened and this will allow about 1.5 inches 

per day out of the lake. At this time we are draining the lake to winter pool earlier than normal so repairs 

to the Dam can be made. 

T-Lucky (Dam repair specialists), Ted Blaney (Engineer) George Schneider (Lakes and Dams Chair) 

Jason Wainscott (Lake and Dam Co-Chair) and Bruce Wash will be meeting tomorrow to assess the status 

of the leak. T-Lucky has a team of dam engineers that he will be relaying information to for a plan of 

action on the Dam. The board will continue to communicate with the membership during this project. 

So far it has been their recommendation to lower the lake to winter pool to re-leave pressure on the dam 

leak. 

This means that your boats will need to be removed as soon as possible or moved from the coves to 

deeper water. 

If you have a boat lift I do recommend that you utilize it. Again if the lake is lowered to winter pool the 

boats in shallow coves and water will be sitting on the lake bottom. 

Thanks for your understanding and cooperation. 

Sheri Donaldson 

President, ELPOA 

445 Elk Lake Resort Road 

Owenton, Kentucky 40359 

502-514-2669 

 


